The IRB at the University of Richmond at a Glance (2016)
All University of Richmond research involving human subjects must be approved by the University of Richmond Institutional Review Board (IRB) for the Protection of Human Subjects of Research.  To qualify as human subjects’ research, an activity must be:

(1) research, which is defined as a systematic investigation designed to develop or contribute to knowledge*, and (2) involve human subjects.  Involvement of human subjects generally means some form of interaction with people, including the collection of personally identifiable records about a person.  At the University of Richmond, such interaction often involves surveys, interviews and some experiments involving minimal risk.  While some human subject research is exempt from regulation, only the IRB can classify research as “exempt,” therefore all research proposals involving human subjects must be submitted to the IRB for its review.

The University of Richmond IRB consists of a Board which is appointed by the President of the University.  The President serves as the "signatory official" for the University of Richmond IRB, which has a written agreement with the United States Department of Human Services Office for Human Research Protections (OHRP).  This assurance agreement stipulates that all human subject research at the University of Richmond will adhere to the “Common Rule” which is a set of regulations governing human subject research.  The President also appoints an IRB Chair who serves as a voting member of the IRB.  IRB members serve indefinite terms and are listed at the IRB "Overview" tab at http://irb.richmond.edu/overview/members.html .
In addition to following the regulations prescribed by the Common Rule and other federal laws and regulations, the University of Richmond IRB has adopted additional human subjects' protection policies for educational or other purposes.  One of these UR policies is that even classroom research involving human subjects must be submitted to the IRB for review.  Another University of Richmond policy (common in higher education and “strongly recommended” by OHRP) is that all researchers working with human subjects must complete some CITI training.

When conducting human subjects’ research, a researcher must submit a proposal to the IRB prior to beginning research.  Approval will not be given retroactively by the IRB.  Directions for submitting proposals can be found on the IRB website at the "Submitting Proposals" tab.  Proposals may be submitted by email to irb@richmond.edu .
Typically, the UR IRB meets eight times a year.  The IRB meeting schedule is on the IRB website.  Investigators must plan their research in order to receive Board approval.  Prior to having a proposal approved, researchers must complete online coursework on human subjects protection.  It is strongly suggested that researchers follow the registration instructions on the IRB website to ensure that they receive appropriate credit for their training.
For more information on the IRB and human subject protection at the University of Richmond please contact the Chair of the IRB, Dr. R. Kirk Jonas at 484-1565 or rjonas@richmond.edu .
*The federal definition stipulates research leading to “generalizable” knowledge.  In order to protect subjects and train researchers, the UR IRB does not require the “generalizable” objective.
